
  

 

 

February 5, 2021 
 
The Honorable Ron Wyden 
Chair 
Committee on Finance 
Washington, DC  
20515 
 
The Honorable Mike Crapo 
Ranking Member 
Committee on Finance 
Washington, DC  
20515 
 

 
The Honorable Patty Murray 
Chair 
Health, Education, Labor, Pension Committee 
Washington, DC  
20515 
 
The Honorable Richard Burr 
Ranking Member 
Health, Education, Labor, Pension Committee 
Washington, DC 
20515 

Dear Chairman, Chairwoman, and Ranking Members:  
 
On behalf of the American Academy of Family Physicians (AAFP), representing more than 136,700 
family physicians, residents, and medical students across the country, I write to offer support for the 
nomination of  Xavier Becerra to serve as Secretary of the Department of Health and Human 
Services (HHS). 
 
Mr. Becerra has long been a champion of ensuring all Americans have access to high-quality, 
affordable health care. As a member of Congress, Representative Becerra helped to pass the 
Affordable Care Act (ACA) and eliminate the flawed Medicare Sustainable Growth Rate. As Attorney 
General of California, he defended the ACA against legal challenges in the case of Texas v. United 
States. The AAFP supports this shared vision for meaningful and affordable health care coverage and 
stands ready to work with Mr. Becerra to further build on the ACA’s successes and further improve 
our health care system in his new role with HHS. 
 
As the COVID-19 pandemic continues to threaten our communities, swift action to confirm the 
Secretary of HHS is urgently needed to ensure the agency is best-equipped to respond to the 
pandemic. Physicians and patients alike are looking to HHS for clear public health guidance, and they 
are counting on HHS to obtain and deliver COVID-19 vaccines to save lives and keep our 
communities healthy. 
 
Thank you for the opportunity to offer our support for the nomination of Mr. Becerra for HHS 
Secretary. If you have additional questions, please reach out to David Tully, Director of Government 
Relations, at dtully@aafp.org.  
 
 
Sincerely, 
 

https://www.aafp.org/news/government-medicine/20180621amicusbrief.html
https://www.aafp.org/news/media-center/statements/affordable-care-act.html


 

 
Gary L. LeRoy, MD, FAAFP 
Board Chair, American Academy of Family Physicians 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


